
 

Gusbourne PLC 
Board Responsibilities and Committees 
 
Board Programme 
The Board meets at least four times each year where it sets direction for the 
Company. A schedule of dates is compiled before the beginning of each financial 
year for that year’s four Board meetings, aligned as optimally as possible with the 
Company’s financial and trading calendars, while also ensuring an appropriate 
spread of meetings across the financial year. This may be supplemented by 
additional meetings as and when required. 
 
Before each meeting, a formal agenda is produced, and the Board and its 
Committees receive relevant papers several days before meetings take place. Each 
matter is discussed, and any Director may challenge Company proposals, after 
which decisions are taken democratically. Should any Director have any concern 
that remains unresolved, they may ask for that concern to be noted in the minutes 
of the meeting, which are then circulated to all Directors. The Board or relevant 
Committee may agree actions, which are then followed up by the Company’s 
management. 
 
Roles of the Board, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
The Board is responsible for the long-term success of the Company. There is a 
formal schedule of matters reserved to the Board. It is responsible for overall 
Group strategy; approval of major investments (whether Capex or Opex); approval 
of the annual and interim results; annual budgets; dividend policy; and Board 
structure. It monitors the exposure to key business risks and reviews the strategic 
direction of all trading subsidiaries, their annual budgets and their performance in 
relation to those budgets. There is a clear division of responsibility at the head of 
the Company. The Chairman is responsible for running the business of the Board 
and for ensuring appropriate strategic focus and direction. The Chief Executive 
Officer is responsible for proposing the strategic focus to the Board, implementing 
it once it has been approved and overseeing the management of the Company 
through the Executive Team. 
 
All Directors regularly receive relevant and timely information on the Group’s 
operational and financial performance in advance of meetings. The business 
reports monthly on its headline performance against its agreed budget, and prior 
year performance and the Board reviews the monthly update on performance with 
any significant variances reviewed at each meeting. Where appropriate, senior 
executives below Board level may attend Board meetings to present business 
updates. Board meetings throughout the year are held at the Company’s 
various office locations. In particular, this gives the Non- Executive Directors 
access to the different divisions to gain a greater understanding of the Group’s 
activities. 
 
Executive Team 
The Executive Team consists of Jonathan White (Chief Executive Officer), 
Katharine Berry (Chief Financial Officer and Chief Operating Officer) and Simon 
Bradbury (Chief Commercial Officer) and with input from the divisional 
managers and teams. They are responsible for formulation of the proposed 
strategic focus for submission to the Board, the day-to-day management of the 
Group’s businesses and its overall trading, operational and financial performance in 



 

fulfilment of that strategy, as well as plans and budgets approved by the Board of 
Directors. It also manages and oversees key risks, management development and 
corporate responsibility programmes. The Chief Executive Officer reports to the 
plc Board on issues, progress and recommendations for change. 
 
Board Committees 
The Board is supported by the Audit, Remuneration and Nomination committees. 
Each committee has access to any resources, information and advice it deems 
necessary, at the cost of the Company, to enable the committee to discharge its 
duties. 
 
The Remuneration Committee comprises Lord Arbuthnot PC (Chairman), Mike 
Paul and Ian Robinson and meets at least twice a year and at such other times as 
the Chairman of the Committee requires. The Committee considers all material 
elements of the remuneration policy to ensure that remuneration is sufficient to 
attract, retain and motivate Executive Directors and senior management of the 
quality required to manage the Group successfully. This is performed with 
reference to independent remuneration research and professional advice. The 
Committee recommends to the Board the framework for the remuneration 
packages of the individual Executive Directors. The Board is then responsible for 
implementing the recommendations although no Director is involved in deciding 
his own remuneration. The Directors are not permitted to vote on their own terms 
and conditions of remuneration. 
 
The Audit Committee comprises Ian Robinson (Chairman), Lord Arbuthnot PC and 
Mike Paul and meets at least twice a year and at such other times as the Chairman 
of the Committee requires. The external auditors attend for part or all of each 
meeting. The Committee is responsible for reviewing a wide range of matters, 
including half-year and annual results before their submission to the Board, and for 
monitoring the controls that are in force to ensure the integrity of information 
reported to shareholders. The Committee advises the Board on the appointment of 
external auditors and on their remuneration for both audit and non-audit work, and 
discusses the nature, scope and results of the audit with the external auditors. The 
Committee keeps under review the cost effectiveness and the independence and 
objectivity of the external auditors. The Audit Committee is further responsible for 
ensuring that the ethical and compliance commitments of management and 
employees are understood throughout the Group. 
 
The Committee has considered that in light of the present size of the Group that a 
separate internal audit function is not currently required. The Committee’s position 
on the internal audit function is reviewed regularly, at least once a year. The 
Nomination committee comprises Lord Arbuthnot PC (Chairman), Mike Paul and 
Ian Robinson and meets at least twice a year. The Committee is 
responsible for reviewing the composition and structure of the Board and for 
making recommendations to the Board for its consideration and approval. 
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